



24th March 2023


Dear Parents and Carers,


WINNERS - Choral Speaking  


Wonderful news here.  Class 11 have won this prestigious award for their outstanding performance 
at the Oldham Coliseum.


John Cleary Trophy
Alexandra Park Junior Primary School year 6

Lead Teacher Hayley Varley/Miss Akhtar/Mrs Stockton 
Raging Volcano by Malou Evans

The Way through the Woods by Rudyard Kipling



Fundraising 


Thank you to all our families for recent fundraising for Comic Relief we have raised a 
total of over £200.


REMINDER - Food Vouchers to cover the Easter Holidays 


If your child is entitled to income based free school meals, please look out for an email and/or text 
confirming that your voucher has been issued.


For more information go to: https://help.evouchers.com/hc/en-gb  This includes a step by step 
guide of how to access the vouchers (once your school has issued them to you). 


If you have any questions, please contact the school office in the first instance.


For any families that are really struggling for food and provisions over the school holiday, please 
visit the Oldham Council website www.oldham.gov.uk/wecanhelp which lists financial support and 
benefits that are available for residents.


Let’s get reading - BOOM Reader 


“If you are going to get anywhere in life you have to read a lot of books.”  - Roald Dahl





https://help.evouchers.com/hc/en-gb
http://www.oldham.gov.uk/wecanhelp


Well done to all the children and families who have logged onto Boom reader.  We are pleased to 
announce the most home reading logs recorded on Boom reader this week.


Spelling Shed Winners




TT Rockstars  - CELEBRATIONS!





Word Aware 


This week’s word is ‘beckoned’. Please encourage your child to use this word 


when out and about and complete the activities, which Miss Varley 


will share on Class Dojo.


Attendance 


Well done to classes 3, 7, 8, 11 and 12 for achieving 96% attendance last 
week. 


A reminder that school begins promptly at 8.40am.


Position Name Reads at home 

First Place Zara Yasin Class 5 8 parent home reads 

Second place Adam Akhtar Class 12 5 parent home reads 

Third Place Aleena Ahmed Class 2

Dua Huda Class 2

Ayesha Arshad Class 5

4 parent  home reads 

Place Total points awarded for 
correct spellings

Child 

1st 34,620,000 Haroon Mohammed - Class 6 

2nd 14,514,596 Samson Omos - Class 9 

3rd 14,492,484 Adam Akhtar - Class 12

The most accurate Class Class 3,5 and 6

The most active class Class 8 

The most improved speed Kaif Hussain Class 12 

The most active player Owais Nadeem Class 4 



National Influenza Vaccination Programme 2022


Dear Alexandra Park School Junior School (Yr 3 - 6),

 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you and your school team for your continued sup-
port with the flu immunisation programme.

 

Over the past 3 years, the flu vaccination programme has seen several changes, including online 
consents, introduction of earlier non porcine gelatine intramuscular injection and our high school 
programme.

 

Along with your school’s support, this has contributed to a successful programme across Greater 
Manchester. Together we vaccinated 62.1% of Primary school children and 40% of secondary 
school children.

 

Your overall vaccination rate was 53.3% and the uptake for your school was  44.38% compared to 
 37.61% the previous year.

 

A successful delivery is highly dependent on systems/processes and organisation within the 
school. Thank you to Miss Thompson our School Flu Champion.

 

With your support we would like to encourage parents who have not responded, to fill in a yes or 
no consent form.  Once consent forms have been distributed, we would appreciate your help in 
sending weekly communication/reminders to parents. We would like to offer our support with this 
with our teams coming to the school before or after to help parents complete forms or to attend 
parent’s evenings and coffee mornings, where requested.   

 

We look forward to working with you again in the Flu programme protecting the NHS, Communi-
ties, your school staff, and the children.

 


A reminder to families that we finish for the 

Easter Holidays on Friday 31st March and return to 

school on Monday 17th of April at 8.40am.





